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“Life starts all over again when it gets 

crisp in the fall.” 
-- F. Scott Fitzgerald,  

The Great Gatsby. 

Although it has been a long time since I’ve had 
to ready my kids for a new school year, 
whenever September rolls around, I still feel 
nostalgic.  Parents sending their children off to 
school in these uncertain times do so with 
legitimate apprehension.  Let us hope and pray 
that the coming academic year will be a safe 
and happy one for all these children and their 
families.  – Joan F. 

PENYPAA:  PenyPaa (Peninsula Young People 
in AA) is now up and running again, with twice 
monthly meetings.  For meeting information, see 
page 2.  

Central Office News:  Printed meeting 
schedules are now available at Central Office.  
The Meeting Guide In Person And Zoom on 
the website continues to be updated regularly.  

Central Office will be closed Monday, 
September 5 in observance of Labor Day.  
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 ANNIVERSARY PARTY 
LAST CHANCE!! 

 
The Central Office Anniversary Party is 
scheduled for this Sunday, September 4 at 
5:00 p.m. at the State Room in South San 
Francisco.   
 
RSVP:  Please see the QR code on page 2 
(also on the website at https://aa-san-
mateo.org/events / Central Office Party Invite).  

Raffle Tickets: There are two ways to buy 
raffle tickets:  (1) A link to a QR code on the 
home page of the website (https://aa-san-
mateo.org/) (make sure to put your name and 
phone number when you buy the ticket); and 
(2) Available at Central Office.  If you’d like to 
sell some tickets, please come by  and pick 
them up.   
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Monthly Service Committee Meetings 

BRIDGING THE GAP   September 5, 7:30pm on Zoom 

Meeting ID: 639 547 0157   Passcode: 54321 Dial in: 1­669­900­9128 

 

TELESERVICE    Quarterly Meeting – September 4, 7:00pm on Zoom 

Meeting ID: 971 3141 3389 

 

DELEGATES TO CENTRAL OFFICE September 13, 7:30 pm on Zoom 

Meeting ID: 812 5236 9897,  To phone in: +1­669­900­6833  

 

PI/CPC     September 13, 6:15 pm on ZoomMeeting ID: 841 7877 3337 

 

GENERAL SERVICE    September 20, on Zoom, 7:00 orientation/concept study,  7:30 pm business meeting 

Meeting ID: 857 0421 3338,  Passcode: 0571. To phone in: +1­669­900­6833 

 

H&I (Hospitals & Institutions)  September 27, 7:15 orientation; 8 p.m. business meeting  

St. Andrews Lutheran  Church, 1501 S. El Camino Real, San Mateo 

 

PENYPAA (Peninsula Young People in AA)   September 11 and September 25, 5:30 p.m., 225 Tilton, San Mateo  

 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
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MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 5 ­­ HAPPY LABOR DAY 

 

1:00 P.M. SPEAKER 

2:00 P.M.  LUNCH 

 

BRISBANE BREAKFAST GROUP /  SPEAKERS FOR SEPTEMBER: 
SUNDAYS AT 11:00 A.M.  

Sept. 4, 2022 Franklin M. S. F. Mission Gp. 
 
Sept. 11, 2022 Rickey S. F. Mission Gp. 
 
Sept. 18, 2022 Robert H. Brisbane 
 
Sept. 25, 2022 Don M. (walkin’ Don) Marin 

 

 
 

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 8, 2022 1:15 PM ­ 3:15PM  

SAN CARLOS PENINSULA FELLOWSHIP 1133 EATON AVE., SAN CARLOS  

ZOOM MEETING ID: 850 1162 1948  

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 15, 2022 1:15P M ­ 3:15PM  

SAN CARLOS PENINSULA FELLOWSHIP 1133 EATON AVE., SAN CARLOS  

ZOOM MEETING ID: 831 1129 6309 
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What does our Central Office do? 

 
The San Mateo County Fellowship’s Central Office belongs to the A.A. 
groups of San Mateo County. We help carry A.A.’s message in the 
following ways (and more): 
 

� Maintain a 24/7 telephone line which responds to inquiries from 
still­suffering alcoholics seeking help, A.A. members in need of 
information, and from members of the professional community 
and the general public. After office hours, this line is staffed by 
Teleservice volunteers. 

 

� Maintain a Twelfth Step volunteer list. 
 

� Maintain and publish group meeting schedules, in print, on our 
website, and in the Meeting Guide App. 

 

� We stock a large selection books and pamphlets for sale (many 
are available in Spanish). 

 

� We offer sobriety chips for sale, for both individuals and groups. 
 

� We work closely with local A.A. service committees: Bridging the 
Gap, Hospitals and Institutions, Public Information/Cooperation 
with the Professional Community, as well as with San Mateo 
County General Service District 5 and the Northern California 
Council of Alcoholics Anonymous 

 

� We support and participate in many local A.A. events such as 
Unity Day and the holiday Alkathons. 

 

� We maintain our web site, aa­san­mateo.org, with up­ 
� to­date meeting listings, a schedule of A.A. events, the High 

Sobriety newsletter, and links to other A.A. web sites, 
 

� We maintain a library of A.A. speaker CDs which are available for 
rent for a nominal fee. 

 

� We publish the newsletter, High Sobriety, sent at no charge to 
all registered San Mateo County A.A. groups and available by 
subscription to all A.A. members. Faithful Fivers receive a free 
copy as well. 

 
Who pays for our Central Office? We, the members of A.A., do. Our 
Seventh Tradition states that we are self­supporting through our own 
contributions.  Central Office also receives donations from individual 
alcoholics (such as through our Faithful Fivers program).  Other 
sources include our annual anniversary party and income from the 
sale of A.A. literature.   
 
Central Office has resumed regular hours Monday through Friday 

from 8:30 am to 4:30 pm. 

 

 

 
 

Happy Birthday  
 

Jim S. - San Mateo  - 60 years 
 
If you’d like to have your birthday listed in High 
Sobriety (some members contribute an amount 
for each year of sobriety), please send your 
donation, with your name and city, number of 
years of sobriety, sobriety date, and phone 
number (optional) to Central Office. 
 

 

New High Sobriety Subscription: 
Bob M. 

 
 
 

 

A.A. Grapevine content copyright ©  A.A. Grapevine, Inc. 

Box 4­5­9 content copyright © A.A. World Services, Inc. 

Daily Reflections copyright © A.A. World Services, Inc. 

Reprinted by Permission 
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STEP NINE:   Make direct amends to such people 

wherever possible, except when to do so would injure 

them or others. 

 

A Father’s Wish 
BY: BOB R. | SHELBURNE, VT 

Near the end of my drinking, I lost my children. My two 

sons were not taken away. I pushed them away. I had no 

time for them because all I wanted to do was work and 

drink. 

In sobriety, when I became ready for a relationship with 

my kids, they were unwilling. It was exactly like the 

Harry Chapin song, “Cat’s in the Cradle,” in which the f 

ather has no time for his son. Then the tables are turned 

when the boy grows to manhood and has no time for his 

dad. After several failed attempts at reconciliation, I 

believed I had lost my sons forever. I did not realize my 

Higher Power, through the Steps of AA, had other plans. 

One morning almost five years ago, a miracle began to 

unfold. I was surprised to receive a phone call at my 

office from my oldest son (I’ll call him James) who lives 

in the midwest. I live in New England. We had not 

spoken for several years. James said, “I’m calling because 

I need to decide if I want you to be my father or if I need 

to mentally and physically eliminate you from my life 

forever.” He said he wanted to ask me a series of 

questions that he thought would help him make his 

decision. 

My first impulse was to lie, to tell James whatever would 

make me look good in his eyes. But our phrase, “in all 

our affairs,” suddenly entered my heart and replaced my 

fear. I knew that if I failed to answer honestly, the result 

would be a relationship built on a false foundation, that 

eventually the relationship would crumble and I could 

lose my son forever. 

 His questions centered on my drinking and my 

actions leading up to the divorce from his mother. I 

said a quick prayer and then answered all the 

questions honestly. At the end of the conversation, I 

was sure my answers had cost me my son, that he 

would never want to speak to me again. But the 

miracles of AA and my Higher Power were at work. 

James was weeping as he said, “I would like you to be 

my dad again.” 

Our relationship has blossomed. Today, James and his 

wife are the parents of a wonderful 4­year­old girl. I 

treasure every moment I get to spend with them. 

My younger son? He still wanted nothing to do with 

me. I’ll call him Mike. He too lived in a different city. 

While I tried to keep the door open by sending him 

Christmas and birthday gifts, his only response, on 

those rare occasions when he responded, was one of 

anger and resentment.  Because I had other family 

members in the city where Mike lived, I traveled there 

several times a year. Before each trip, I sent Mike a 

note letting him know I was coming in case he 

wanted to get together with me. Mike never answered 

my notes. 

It was during one of those visits that I called my 

sponsor, just to touch base. He asked if I had called 

Mike. I had not, but I explained that I had sent the 

usual note. My sponsor replied, “Isn’t this a program 

in which we are willing to go to any lengths? I 

suggest you call Mike.”  

I immediately made the call. Mike was surprised to 

hear from me. He said he had gotten my note and had 

been thinking of contacting me. He wanted to get 

together and asked if he could bring his fiancée, a 

woman I had never met. What I thought would be a 

20­minute get­together lasted more than two hours 

and it changed our lives. With tears in his eyes, Mike 

informed me he had been sober in AA for almost a 

year. We made amends to each other. The door I had 

slammed shut so many years before was suddenly 

opened, thanks to Steps Eight and Nine and the 

principles of AA.  
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AA HISTORY 

 

The Biggest Tip I Ever Got 

BY: TOM W. | SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 

In 1951, a 15­year­old boy delivered a telegram to a 

little house in Akron. He hadn’t a clue why he’d 

one day return. 

When I was a child, my family lived in the little town of 

Stow, Ohio, just outside Akron. I attended high school in 

Akron and during those years I had a part­time job at 

Western Union delivering telegrams on the weekends by 

bicycle.  

One day in 1951, the dispatcher handed me a telegram 

for Anne Smith, the wife of Dr. Bob, the cofounder of AA. 

The dispatcher said to me, “This is for the family of the 

guy who started Alcoholics Anonymous. And don’t take 

a tip because they don’t have much money.” (Dr. Bob 

had died the previous year.) 

I already knew what Alcoholics Anonymous was. My 

first encounter with AA came when I was about 5 years 

old. We had two family members who worked at St. 

Thomas Hospital in Akron. They were two Catholic nuns 

who were in the same order as Sister Mary Ignatia, who 

was Dr. Bob’s right­hand “angel” at the hospital. My 

family and I would occasionally visit these women on 

Sunday afternoons.  

Sister Ignatia was a tiny little character who had taken up 

the cause of helping alcoholics recover. She was very 

influential in early AA in the Akron area. Nothing 

stopped her; she tangled with the bishop and with the 

nun who was the bursar of the hospital on behalf of the 

alcoholics who had checked into St. Thomas in hope of 

finally getting sober.  

 One afternoon when we were visiting the hospital, 

Sister Ignatia came through and we were introduced 

to her. She soon went off into a greenhouse that was 

next to the visitors’ room. I was told, “That’s where 

she keeps all the drunks.” Thus, despite being only a 

teenager, I knew something of AA and how it worked. 

So off I went that day on my bicycle, bearing a 

telegram to the home of the famous AA cofounder. It 

was about a 15­minute ride from downtown Akron to 

the Smith house. Their son answered the door, took 

the telegram and offered me a tip. Since I had been 

told not to accept a tip, I reluctantly said, “No, 

thanks.”  

Though there wasn’t any particular reason that 

delivery should remain in my memory banks—except 

perhaps for a missed tip—I guess I really did mark it 

at the time. Years later, I went with my son to visit the 

home of the cofounder of AA, which was by then a 

historic landmark. When we got there, the events of 

that day in 1951 popped back into my memory. In 

front of the house, there was a little brick wall that I 

recognized as the same one that I had leaned my bike 

against those many years past.  

I was 15 back then. Of course, I had no idea my path 

would eventually lead me into AA. Now, at age 82, I 

carry a 38­year sobriety chip in my pocket. I just 

recently realized that the dispatcher at Western Union 

was probably in the AA program at the time. 

Otherwise, he wouldn’t have known to tell me what 

he told me.  

I’ve never thought that delivering that telegram and 

eventually becoming a member of Alcoholics 

Anonymous was anything but a coincidence. But I’ve 

told the anecdote several times as part of my AA story 

and I like to point out the obvious: Though I didn’t get 

a tip from the Smith household that day when I was 

15, the gift I eventually received from AA was 

priceless. 
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Step Eight (answer key) 

 

STEP NINE 

BOOK OF THE MONTH 

SEPTEMBER 

 
Fun in Sobriety features 50-plus inspiring stories by members of Alcoholics Anonymous about 

the many ways they’ve learned to have a good time after putting down the drink. 
 

Fun In Sobriety can be purchased at our Central office for $10.00 
  



High Sobriety 8 September 2022 

 

Central Office Delegates Meeting Minutes –  Tuesday, August 9, 2022 
Opened Delegates Meeting – 7:31 pm & Closed­ 8:15 pm. 12 Traditions: Denise S. Responsibility Statement: Linda. A.A. 

Birthdays: Suzie, 3 years; Becky N., 27 years. New delegate: Kevin L., PENYPAA. Minutes­ Approved. Financial Report­

Approved 

BTG­ Bridging the Gap­ Grant V.  

� The BTG monthly business meeting occurs the 1st Monday of the month 7:30­8 pm in an online format. (Zoom ­

Meeting ID: 639 547 0157; Passcode: 54321). Monthly meeting was August 1. 

� Our program provides phone reach­out to pending releases who request it from detox/treatment centers/facilities in 

SMC and those attending facilities outside the county who live here. We assign BTG volunteers to introduce and 

guide them to online meetings and in­person meetings where available. We refresh the volunteer list on an ongoing 

basis.  

� We received 1 blue card in the last month and assigned a volunteer. 

� One of our main facilities, Palm Avenue remains closed until further notice (potential fall opening). Mills Peninsula 

has closed their detox/treatment program.  

� We continue to attempt to arrange a presentation at Kaiser South San Francisco. We are in the process of contacting 

the VA and offer a presentation and/or literature. 

� Contact Grant Vincent at (415) 279­1188 or grant.vincent@gmail.com. 

General Service­ Karen A.  
� Summer Assembly: Moved from August 13 to August 20 in Salinas 

� Fall Election Assembly: November 5 in Vacaville 

� Sep. 16­18 Pacific Regional Forum in Salt Lake City 

� Visiting Area Officer, Eric L, Alternate Delegate, presented on the Seventh Tradition. 

� Discussion on whether to resume in­person or begin hybrid meetings. 

H & I – Lori C. 
� The H & I (Hospitals and Institutions) meeting (Orientation at 7:15 pm and Business Meeting at 8:00 pm) was held on 

Tuesday, July 26, 2022, at St. Andrews Lutheran Church in San Mateo. 

� Most H & I facilities are still closed due to COVID. There are four meetings currently operating virtually on Zoom, and 

one in person. The coordinators are in direct contact with H & I facilities to let them know we are ready to go back in­

person when they are comfortable with it. 

� It has been determined that the VA Hospital Menlo Park Zoom meeting will continue, based on conversations with the 

staff at the VA. We are looking for secretaries for the meeting. If you are interested in a secretary service position, 

please contact the VA H & I coordinator Lori Cancilla at 650.787.2570. 

� We are also looking for secretaries for the Our Common Ground East Palo Alto Zoom meeting. If you are interested in 

this service position, please contact the H & I coordinator Eric Carmichael at 415.432.0816. 

� There are two more open service commitments. If you are interested, please contact our San Mateo Area Chairs: Joey 

DeMartini and/or Mark Woods: 

o Regional Chairperson ­ Regional Chair attends the Area Meetings, Business Meetings, and NorCal Committee 

Meetings in San Mateo, SF & Marin. Most meetings remain on zoom. (2 years sobriety requirement) 

o Central Office Delegate Recorder ­ This service position attends the monthly H & I meetings (4th Tuesday of 

each month at 8:00 pm) and provides the meeting notes and acts as liaison to the Central Office Delegates 

Meeting (2nd Tuesday of each month at 7:30 pm) 

PENYPAA – Kevin L. 

� Business meetings are now held in person, on the 2nd and 4th Sundays of the month, 5:30 pm, at 225 Hilton Ave, SM. 

Service positions are available, no age requirement for participating with PENYPAA 

PICPC­ Brent M. 
� Business meeting is on 2nd Tuesday of the month. Next meeting: September 13, 6:15 pm. 

o Zoom Meeting ID: 841 7877 3337 or https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84178773337  

� Our August 9th business meeting had 5 attendees.  

� The Summer of Pamphlets continues. The committee has service opportunities available: to identify locations to 

deliver packets of AA pamphlets; and, to deliver the packets in person to organizations. 



High Sobriety 9 September 2022 

 

� Packets of pamphlets are currently being delivered to educational and religious organizations with health facilities 

targeted for later this year. 

o High school list is almost complete­ remaining pamphlets have been assigned. 

o Religious packets are assembled, and we are moving forward with getting those addressed and delivered 

� Discussion: Staffing informational tables at some upcoming events: 

o The SCPF picnic August 27 

o Recovery Month: Candlelight Vigil, August 26; and the Picnic on September 28 

o Coordinators still needed: Public Relations 

� Radio, TV and Social Media 

o Research Assistants 

� Assist Coordinators 

� We presented at the monthly meeting for parolees coming out in San Mateo County (PACT).  

� If you are interested in participating, contact Brent at dist05.picpc@gmail.com 

Alkathons 

� Communications with the church are ongoing as we go forward with hopefulness of the Alkathon this year. 

Advisory Committee – Colleen G. 

� Advisory Committee met on August 3rd, 6:30 pm; the meetings are scheduled quarterly. 

� Here are the 2 motions presented on behalf of the Central Office Advisory Committee: 

o "The Central Office Advisory Committee recommends accepting the new 1­year lease in the amount of 

$1,499 per month effective August 1, 2022, and ending July 31 2023". Motion Passes­ 25 in favor. 

o "The Central Office Advisory Committee recommends renewing our account with "Zoom" for another 

year, effective August 2022 through August 2023 in the amount of $999." Motion Passes­ 24 In Favor, 1 

Opposed, 1 Abstention. The Minority opinion was heard, no changes to vote. 

Teleservice  
To be of service or for more information, please contact Michelle C., Information Chair at (650) 303­1208 or Erin S., Chair at 

(408) 431­4365.    

Trusted Servants Workshop ­ Bob M. 

� There will be 2 Trusted Servants Workshops in October at San Carlos Peninsula Fellowship:  

o Saturday, October 8th and Saturday, October 15th, each at 1:15 pm­ meetings will be hybrid. Finalizing flyer for 

distribution.  

Anniversary Party – Becky N.  

� We are having a zoom meeting Wednesday evening 8/10/22 at 7:00PM to discuss the C/O party and who we have as 

volunteers. Can all of you please put this out to your meetings and let everyone know if they have any questions ­

please call Central Office at 650.577.1310 or Becky at 415.706.3460. Volunteers are needed for: planning the event, 

cooking, decorating on day of party, and the raffle. Also, showing up for the meeting does not mean you have to 

volunteer for the party and if you can't make the meeting, you can still help. Here's the Zoom info: 

� Join Zoom Meeting at https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84110936738 Or 

o Meeting ID: 841 1093 6738 Or, One tap mobile: +16692192599,,84110936738# 

� QR codes for purchase of raffle tickets and to RSVP at Central Office web site aasanmateo.org 

� The Central Office Party plans to be in person this year. Location: The State Room Banquet Hall­306 Baden Ave, S.S.F, 

94080. Date: September 4th, Sunday. Groups or individuals may make donations to the party­ please write “Central 

Office Party” on check donations. 

Central Office Report ­ Don C. 
Statistics for July 2022:    • 2­ 12th Step Calls; • 64 ­ Office Visits; • 143 ­ Phone Information Calls; • 10,805 Website Hits 

Other information to share: We have a QR code on the front page of the website where you can buy raffle tickets. I have also 

sent an email to all you delegates, and if you could pass it on to the hosts of zoom meetings you know or attend, it will help. 

We have our speaker for the Party, Corrine B. from HMB 

No Old Business.  No New Business.  

Next meeting: Tuesday, September 13, 2022 at 7:30 p.m. 
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AUGUST 2022 

FINANCIAL REPORT 
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SAN MATEO COUNTY FELLOWSHIP AUGUST 2022 GROUP CONTRIBUTIONS 

 
 



Would you like to receive your own Newsletter every month? 

Mail Subscriptions to: 

Central Office 

2215 S. El Camino Real, Suite 204 

San Mateo, CA 94403­1898 

Individual Subscriptions $6.00/year or 2 years for $10 

 

Enclosed find:  New _____________ Renewal _____________ Gift _____________ 

Name: _______________________________________________________________________ 

Mailing Address: ______________________________________________________________ 

City: ___________________________________ State: _________ Zip code: ______________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 


